
Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29 April 2014
At 8:00 pm at 8 Albany Terrace
           Thanks to Kate Harrison for hosting the meeting and welcoming us all.
1. Attendance
Apologies:
Kate Tait
Ian Terry

Present:
Anna Hooper, Chairman
John Ball
Clive Collings
David Greenhill
Nicky Neville-Lee
Kate Harrison
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 11 February 2014 were agreed.  
3. Events
Summer party Sunday 8 June
As we plan to have a major party in 2015 to mark our bicentenary, the focus this year will be on our membership area history which we plan to develop over the coming year.  Ian Terry has kindly agreed to lead this project.  We will reproduce Richard Lockett's articles 'the Origins of Britannia Square' as a freestanding leaflet illustrated with maps and photographs to give to members at this year's party.  Donations will be invited to go towards a restoration project (lamppost or some such) to mark the bicentenary.  We will have the 6 inch 1890 map on display.  Members will be invited to bring along a date and a story about their house.  Action IT and DG
We will have a bring and share picnic.  John Ball will source gazebos and organise a team to set up and take down on the day. We can use RGS tables.  Children are invited to bake and bring decorated biscuits.  Prizes for the most imaginative.  Action JB and all.
Gwen Baker and Kate Harrison are organising a musical ensemble to play in the hall after lunch and Kelvin Hard is organising games and races.
Raffle will be in aid of the Food Bank.  Prizes to be gathered at Anna's.  Action NNL and AH
Invitations have gone out with our recent newsletter to our Councillors, Police Team, United Reformed Church, RGS Springfield, Deborah Merrick (City Council Cleaner and Greener) and Carolyn Dunand.  Anna will prepare a leaflet to be circulated week commencing 12 May to all residents.  Residents will be encouraged to take home their own rubbish.  Action AH and IT
Street Spring Clean Sunday 15 and Monday 16 June
Stephenson Terrace residents have requested that the Council do not use weed killer or cleaning machines on Stephenson Terrace.  Council/BSRA letter, parking permit and parking notices written by Debbie Merrick were amended and approved.  Anna will meet with Debbie to finalise details so that letters can go out w/c 26 May.  David to supply suitable JPEG to use as our logo.  Nicky has kindly arranged to make the URC available for refreshments and toilets.  Anna will remind RGS to have their hedges cut by then and will brief Albany House about disabled parking.  We discussed dog fouling.  This topic is currently of greatest concern to members. Anna will discuss approaching Worcester Community Housing with Debbie.  We intend to clean all dogs' mess from the area on the Sunday as an encouragement.  Anna and Toby Hooper will be responsible for this.  Action all
Spetchley Park Visit
Date still to be confirmed.
AGM Friday 14 November
Nicky to book URC.  The talk will centre on our 2015 bicentenary history project organised by Ian.
4      Committee Reports

Planning
David was thanked for his valuable work in briefing the Committee on two current applications and preparing coordinated responses from the BSRA.  They are 
1. Land adjacent to URC, Albany Terrace.  Revised application - objection.
2. 2 Britannia Square.  Application supported but with a request for clearer and more detailed plans  
David has a record of all applications and the BSRA responses which are made available at the AGM.
Highways
1. John was thanked for his work encouraging Police vigilance to protect the no entry from Britannia into Hebb Street.  PC Mark Broughton has now requested feedback and suggestions for a more permanent solution.  After discussion it was decided that Anna should write to him making the three following points.
· Carriageway 'no entry' and other markings to be repainted.
· The new notice is welcomed and requested to be made permanent.
· An island between the cycle lane and the carriageway would be a very effective deterrent to vehicles 
contravening the no entry sign.  It would also increase safety for pedestrians and cyclists, and for vehicles coming from Hebb Street.  This is a SUSTRANS approved method and is likely to find approval with the Council. Action AH
2. Ian was thanked for alerting us to the new parking scheme in the Leicester Street area which will affect some Albany Terrace residents.  It was decided that residents could appeal to the Council to ensure that their garage parking is protected.
3. Despite David’s efforts to alert the Council, our road surface is very frail.  He will continue to pursue this matter.
4. It was reported that Conservation Area double yellow lines, which are narrow, are sometimes being repainted with the regular wide kind.  We need to be vigilant about this.
Lighting

Trees at Albany house surgery are affecting sensors on streetlamps.  Anna will talk to practice manager.  Action AH

Neighbourhood Watch

We have had two communication events since our last meeting: 12 Feb Flood alert (NW Police notice) and 5 March Car Break-ins (local message, suspects apprehended).

Wine Club

The Gourmet Supper at Spires was a success and there will be a Summer meeting in August, TBA

New Members

Annual sub received for new residents Roger and Gilly Moore at 29AT.  Look out for new residents at 2ST, 9AT and 34BS.

Finance and fund-raising

Balance is £445.17 after paying for recent leaflets.  The question of raising funds for particular projects was discussed.  Our system of life membership is a good model for the BSRA but does not give us flexibility to spend on significant projects.  Accepting donations for provision of, for example, ‘The Origins of Britannia Square’ leaflet was thought to be acceptable to many residents and a fund-raising approach we should develop.

5      2014/15 committee

Ian and Kate Tait had expressed a willingness to continue in their roles.  Anna would be glad to continue as Chairman  for another year if she were elected but would stand down from that role for 2015/16.  John, Clive, David and Nicky were also willing to continue in their roles.  Kate Harrison will not continue on the committee in November as she expects to be moving out of the membership area before that, though hopefully still living in the area.  Kate was thanked for her significant contribution and commitment to the BSRA.  The committee were encouraged to come forward with names at the next meeting of people who might like to be asked to join the committee.  Britannia Square, particularly the south side, is currently under-represented.  Action all
6. Any other business
1. The Christmas shoebox coffee morning was a popular event and a great success in terms of covering shoeboxes which was very helpful for this valuable enterprise.  It will be repeated this November.  Donations for suitable gifts will be invited as well as actual gifts as some members prefer to make a contribution in this way.

2. 11 Albany Terrace was shortlisted for a RIBA (The Royal Institute of British Architects) Regional Award.  David was congratulated on this significant achievement.

3. Lizzie McCabe, head of music at Springfield, has offered to run a small community choir for staff, parents and local residents.  Rehearsal dates are 7 and 21 May and 11 and 25 June from 7.30 to 9 pm with refreshments included.  Anyone who is interested to contact her directly on emc@rgsw.org.uk .

4. Gwen Baker is following her successful concert last autumn at St Martins Church with another on 18 October.  Details nearer the time.
7. Dates of future meetings & events
Sunday 8 Jun 2014 – Summer Party, Springfield
Street Spring Clean – Sunday 15 and Monday 16 June
Tuesday 9 September – committee meeting at 33 Britannia Square at 8 pm (Anna’s)

Friday 14 November – AGM at URC

Tuesday 18 November – committee meeting, venue TBA

